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Minutes of November 19, 2015 
Jumer’s- Rock Island, IL 

 
Call to order: 12:00 PM by Bob Buck, Ex-President for Thomas Ayers, President 
 
Members Present: Joe Kuhlenbeck, Kimberly Bradley, Anthony Fairchild, Tamara Holmes, Jeff Thomas, 
Wayne Wille, Bob Buck, Ray Nees, Rich Stewart, Denny Newell, Ben Griffith, Alan Fries, Ray Daulfeldt, 
Jared Kitterman, John Lasley, Andy Parer, Derek Wahlheim, Robert Ray, Rick Mills, James Smith, Kyle 
Stromquist, Doug Moleshi, Bill Latting, Matt Alberts, Greg Thorpe, Tom Lupinski, Matthew Carlson, Tim 
Schmitz, Autumn Rohwer, Bruce Crowe, Tim Delathower, Brian Tauke, Drake Dailey, Chris Brown, Rich 
Slagel, Robert Elsbury, Shawn Christ, Chris Mathias, Steve Guiliotta, Nate Schmitt, Chris Erickson, Brad 
Hauman, Linda Rivers, Jackie Huston, Steve Tondi, and Paul Osmond- speaker. 
 
Secretary Report: Minutes submitted and motion made to approve by Greg Thorpe and seconded by 
Ray Nees; none opposed. 
Treasurer’s Report:  Finance report submitted not submitted at this time. 
Education Committee Report:  Greg Thorpe gave discussed the October Fall Training classes and poor 
attendance.  December 1st will be the next education meeting. 
 
Old Business: 

 Introduction of members and guests.   

 Jeff Thomas MEC informed the group about new service packets being available at MEC.  Jeff 
Thomas also reminded the group about storm restoration/ emergency restoration after hours 
when inspections are not required (no damage to mast or service).  All emergency demos/ 
cutting service go to the call center and other requests go to Tamara Holmes. 

New Business / Open Discussion:  

 Bob Buck made a motion to hold off election nominations until December 17th due to President 
Ayers being absent. Motion seconded by Ray Nees and Tom Lupinski motion carried- none 
opposed. 

 Denny Newell thanked the ILLOWA volunteers for helping with the Lowes Contactor Luncheons 
this year. 

 Greg Marty stated that there was 2 sprinkler trailers in the area for demos on nicer days- 
contact him about it.  He was also keeping an eye out for future training opportunities (fire 
related) for the group. 

 Homebuilders- Homeshow is Feb 5-7, 2016 and volunteers are needed for the ILLOWA Booth.  

 Ray Nees discussed fire separation and protection for 2 hour requirements on assemblies and 
what areas need it. 

 Bob Buck and Jeff Thomas discussed illegal electrical hook ups to masts and the possible 
repercussions of the illegal work. 
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 Bob Buck informed the group that American Dream Homes was solicitating in Leclaire.  Roofers 
were placing old/ used shingles in yard and new ones on porches after a storm and then forced 
homeowners to put on roofs because it looked like they already started working.  

 Tim Schmitz/ ICC Rep discussed a new 40% requirement starting in January 2016 for CEUS and 
increasing in July 2016.  More information to come. 

 Tim Schmitz also gave updates on: Rockford passed sprinkler ordinance that excludes only 
single family homes; IL JCAR pushed back 45 days on IECC adoption and IA adoption pushed 
back also and will have further information in December; and ICCA having issues with roofers 
and R-values on older structures. 

 
 
 
Move to adjourn by John Lasley and seconded by Ray Nees; meeting adjourned at 12:27 hours.  
 
Respectfully submitted: 

 
 Autumn Rohwer- Secretary 


